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Holy Family 

MASS INTENTIONS  
Saturday, January 14 
  8:15 am The Cashman FamilyñMemorial  
  5:00 pm Alfred Siciliano ñBirthday Memorial  
Sunday, January 15 
  7:30 am Our Parishioners 
  9:00 am Steven ClarkñMemorial  
10:30 am Kristin Long TupƗñBirthday Memorial  
  5:00 pm Kealan ReddyñMemorial  
Monday, January 16 
  8:15 am Parker FoleyñMemorial  
Tuesday, January 17 
  8:15 am Deborah Houlihan ñMemorial  
Wednesday, January 18 
  8:15 am Alison BorbelyñLiving Healing  
Thursday, January 19 
  8:15 am Margaret & Joseph MillisñMemorial  
Friday, January 20 
  8:15 am Maurice Catherine FitzgeraldñMemorial  
Saturday, January 21 
  5:00 pm Bill CarusoñMemorial  
Sunday, January 22 
  7:30 am Our Parishioners 
  9:00 am Dorothy & Frank TestañMemorial  
10:30 am The Millis Family  
  5:00 pm Kyle NathanñMemorial  

PASTORõS CORNER 

 

I am pleased to report that Cardinal Sean has recently 
approved our Parish Pastoral Plan that our Parish 
Plan Writing Team has been working on for about two 
years.  This is a key part of the Disciples in Mission 
pastoral planning process that calls every parish / 
collaborative to determine 3 ð 5 pastoral priorities that 
will focus on the mission of evangelization, which is 
to form committed disciples of Jesus who truly know 
Him, love Him, and who seek to draw others into 
closer relationship with Him and His Church.  The 
parish vision that the team came up with is this: Holy 
Family strives to be a joyful, welcoming community 
of faith that encounters Jesus and thinks with His 
mind and loves with His heart .  In order to realize this 
vision, the team proposed that the first need is to 
address the culture of the community and to foster a 
renewed commitment to hospitality in the broadest 
sense.  We seek to create a community of radical 
hospitality that is more than a singular ministry, but 
rather a shift of culture that can begin in specific areas 
the team has identified.  The second need is to help 
people deepen their knowledge of and relationship 
with Jesus so that they can be better equipped to think 
with His mind and love with His heart, and to help 
these followers of Jesus become intentional disciples.  
An additional need the Archbishop wants all parishes 
to address is the area of vocations with a special focus 
on the diocesan priesthood.  This is vital to the future 
sacramental life of our Church.  To view the Parish 
Pastoral Plan, click the link on the opening page of 
our website: www.holyfamilyduxbury.org .  

 

I am very grateful to the team members: Judy Haglof, 
Deacon Don Larose, Sarah Madigan, Marybeth 
MacQuarrie, Ken McCarthy, and Drew Tenney under 
the leadership of Jeanne Cregan, who have worked 
hard to come up with this Parish Pastoral Plan that 
includes the Parish Vision Statement, Pastoral 
Priorities, Goals, and Milestones that will direct the 
tasks necessary to achieve the goals.  Presently, the 
team is addressing the implementation phase of the 
plan as outlined in each goal, which involves enlisting 
many more gifted parishioners to assure that the goals 
are achieved.  Check out what areas you may be 
interested in and feel called to serve, and let us know.  
And, please pray that the Holy Spirit will guide us in 
carrying out this Pastoral Plan and make fruitful the 
good works we undertake in service to our mission.  
  
   God bless you! 
          Fr. Bob 

GIFTS OF BREAD & WINE  ð may be 
brought up by family members of the 
deceased for whom the Mass is being 

offered.  Just notify one of the ushers at the front door 
of the church before Mass begins to arrange for two 
members of your family to do this.  

WEEKEND MASS SCHEDULE  
Saturday: 5:00 pm   

Sunday: 7:30 am, 9:00 am, 10:30 am and 5:00 pm 
View 9:00 am Mass live at 

www.holyfamilyduxbury.org  

 

DAILY MASS SCHEDULE  
Monday ð Saturday at 8:15 am in main church  

 

CONFESSIONS  
Saturdays 4:00-4:45 pm 

First Fridays 6:30-7:30 pm 

 

EUCHARISTIC ADORATION  
Fridays 9 am ending with Evening Prayer/
Benediction at 5 pm in Our Ladyõs Chapel 

Please enter rear door of church 

http://www.holyfamilyduxbury.org


Duxbury, Ma 

LEGACY SOCIETY  ð Please remember Holy Family 
Parish in your will.  It is a wonderful way to help pass 
on the legacy of our faith to future generations of 
parishioners!  When you do, please let us know so you 
can join the Legacy Society.  Contact our Finance & 
Operations manager, Cheryl Provost for details.   

PARISH STEWARDSHIP  

 

Weekly Parish Offertory Budget   $11,635 
 

Offertory collected on 1/8    $16,165 
Online giving 1/8     $  5,152 
Total for 1/8                  $21,317 
 

 

Thank you!  We are a generous people and  
our God is a generous God. 

OFFERTORY GIVING  - on a regular 
basis to our Sunday collection through 
Online Giving enables our parish to better 
manage current expenses and more 
importantly, to be able to prepare a 

realistic budget for the next year. With a recurring 
donation, it guarantees a consistent donation to Holy 
Family without your having to think about it. Please 
use this QR code or visit: https://
giving.parishsoft.com/App/Giving/hfdux . If you 
prefer to use cash and happen to miss the collection 
basket, please use the receptacles at the doors of the 
church.  Thank you!  

ARE YOU A SNOWBIRD ABOUT TO FLY 
SOUTH?  Please continue your faithful financial 
support of Holy Family Parish even while 

you're away from home.  One way to do this is 
through electronic / automatic giving. Please click the 
Online Giving icon at the bottom of the opening page 
of our parish website (www.holyfamilyduxbury.org ), 
use the QR code on this page, or contact Cheryl 
Provost at 781-934-5055 x-129.  Thank you! 

HEALING SERVICE  ð led by Deacon Jack Sullivan 
will take place in the chapel here at Holy Family this 
Friday, January 20 beginning with Evening Prayer at 
5:00 pm, followed by Benediction before the healing 
service.  In July 2009, Pope Benedict XVI announced 
that Deacon Jackõs sudden and remarkable healing 
from a crippling spinal injury ð after prayer for 
Cardinal John Henry Newmanõs intercession ð was a 
miracle, which led to Cardinal Newmanõs 
beautification in September 2010.  Deacon Jack will 
bless attendees with a relic of St. John Henry 
Newman.   For more information, contact Deacon 
Jack at 781-563-2107. 

FY 2022 FINACIAL REPORT / GRAND ANNUAL 
COLLECTION  ð Letters with donation envelopes 
have been mailed recently to all registered 
parishioners.  If you did not receive one, please take a 
copy which can be found at the doors of the church.  
Thank you for your anticipated generosity!  

Please join us for the annual  
Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr.  

Breakfast and Prayer Service  

 

Hosted by the Duxbury Interfaith Council  

 

This Monday, January 16 

 

Breakfast will be served at 8 am 
Bertram Hall, 21 Harden Hill, Duxbury  

 

Prayer service at 9 am 
St. Margaretõs Chapel 

30 Harden Hill  

Our goal is to create a beloved community and this will 
require qualitative change in our souls as well as a 

quantitative change in our lives.  
-Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. 

SECOND COLLECTION NEXT WEEKEND  - is for 
the Church in Latin America (CLA).  The CLA 
collection provides support for pastoral projects in 
financially poorer dioceses in Latin America and the 
Caribbean.  CLA funds catechetical and lay leadership 
programs, youth ministry, evangelization programs, 
and formation programs for religious, priests and 
deacons.  CLA is making it possible for the Catholic 
faithful in the Western hemisphere to help each other.  
Visit: www.usccb.org/catholic -giving/opportunities -
for-giving/latin -america/index.cfm . 

HOLY HOUR FOR LIFE  ð to pray for the respect due 
human life from the moment of conception to the 
moment of natural death will take place this Sunday, 
Jan. 15 at 2:00 pm at Our Lady of the Assumption 
Church, Marshfield, led by Deacon John Hulme.  All 
are welcome!  

https://giving.parishsoft.com/App/Giving/hfdux
https://giving.parishsoft.com/App/Giving/hfdux
https://holyfamilyduxbury.org/giving
http://www.usccb.org/catholic-giving/opportunities-for-giving/latin-america/index.cfm
http://www.usccb.org/catholic-giving/opportunities-for-giving/latin-america/index.cfm


DO YOU OR SOMEONE YOU KNOW 
NEED SPECIAL SUPPORT - because of 
difficulty coping with any life event, e.g., 
death of a loved one, job loss or serious 

illness?  Trained Stephen Ministers of our parish are 
available to help.  Contact Deacon Don Larose at 781-
635-5502 or Colleen Larose at 339-832-2366. 

January 15, 2023 

S U P P O R T  F O R  T H O S E 
EXPERIENCING ADDICTION AND/
OR FOR THEIR LOVED ONES ð is 

available here at Holy Family Parish through an I 
Thirst healing ministry trained counselor/parishioner.  
Sponsored by the Archdiocese of Boston, this ministry 
offers confidential, caring and spiritual support to 
those experiencing addiction and/or to their loved 
ones who are suffering due to this affliction.  I Thirst 
counselors receive extensive training and support as 
they engage in this ministry.  Contact Eileen Cerne at 
781-424-8533 or Paul Kasimatis at 781-934-5890.         

WANT TO BE AN ALTAR SERVER? - Holy 
Family extends an invitation to all children 
fourth grade and up to join the ministry of 
altar server at weekend Mass.  As an active 

minister, your child will gain a greater appreciation 
and understanding of their faith and of the Liturgy of 
the Church.  The commitment is small; one or two 
weekend Masses a month, flexible according to your 
childõs availability. Training is offered by 
appointment.   Please spread the word to children you 
know who would like to serve at Mass.  Parents of 
interested children should contact Phillip Nagy at 
phillip.nagy@verizon.net .  See fliers on church bulletin 
boards for details. 

SOCIAL DISTANCING IN CHURCH  - As you may 
have noticed, parishioners are now able to enter the 
church by way of the side - parking lot entrance, 
which brings people into what was formerly a social 
distancing section of the church. However, now that 
the Archdiocese has lifted its requirement to have a 
separate section of the church designated for those 
who wish to wear a mask and social distance, we 
invite people who want to continue this practice to sit 
in a more remote section of the church. All are 
encouraged to be sensitive to those who prefer this 
option.  

THE KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS COUNCIL 
50210 - To learn more about the Knights of 
Columbus, Council #15210, contact Grand 
Knight Andy DeCusati (781 -582-8722).  

HAVE YOU JOINED US YET? - If you're looking for 
parish updates, daily inspiration and a place to 
connect with other people in our parish community - 
join Holy Family Duxbury on Facebook 

(facebook.com/holyfamilyduxbury ), Instagram  
(@holyfamilydux) and Twitter  (@holyfamilydux)!   
[ #holyfamilydux ]  Also, join Flocknote  to get parish 
updates via email and / or text message (you choose) 
and never miss another update or bi-weekly video 
message. Whether it's a training, a service 
opportunity, a party or snow cancellations - you will 
know about it. Text HFDUX to 84576 or visit 
Flocknote.com/holyfamilyduxbury  to join.  YOU 
choose what updates you get and YOU choose how 
you get them.  Share this with family members, 
neighbors and friends. 

5th SUNDAY ROSARY PROGRAM - 
The Knights of Columbus are once 
again sponsoring the Fifth Sunday 
Holy Rosary, which takes place on 

months that have five Sundays. The 5th Sunday 
Rosary here at Holy Family is on Saturday, Jan. 28 
prior to the 5 pm Mass. in Our Ladyõs Chapel.  
Originally developed in the Middle Ages it is, at its 
heart, a meditation on the lives of Christ and our 
Advocate, His mother, Mary.  All are welcome!  

ARE YOU GETTING MARRIED ? - Since a couple 
participates in Godõs providential plan within this 
sacred union, Catholics are obligated to receive the 
rich treasure of grace offered in the Sacrament of 
Marriage in order to be blessed, guided and 
strengthened by God to live out their vocation 
faithfully and fully.  Couples should call the parish 
office as soon as they get engaged to speak to a priest 
or deacon to arrange to receive this sacrament and 
assure their proper reception of Holy Eucharist at 
Mass.  One beneficial aspect of the preparation the 
Church offers for Marriage is the archdiocesan 
Marriage preparation program called Transformed in 
Love. A previous participant commented: òA must 
have.  Fantastic.  I would strongly recommend to all 
couples getting married.ó  Upcoming programs can be 
found at www.bostoncatholic.org/FamilyLife .   A 
Catholic wedding or a convalidation (blessing of a 
civil marriage) does not require a large scale 
celebration; but rather, it can be tailored to the needs 
of the couple.  Please share with family members and 
friends what our Catholic faith teaches about the 
Sacrament of Marriage. 

mailto:phillip.nagy@verizon.net
http://www.bostoncatholic.org/FamilyLife


___ Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

DIVORCED OR SEPARATED? - All those 
impacted by divorce or separation are invited to 
attend òIn the Arms of the Shepherd: A 

Morning of Reflection ó on Saturday, March 4 at 
the Pastoral Center, Braintree from 8:30 am-12:30 
pm. Mother Olga, founder of the Daughters of 
Mary of Nazareth order will offer the keynote; 
Irina Robinson, Dir. of Family & Respect Life in 
the Fall River Diocese will offer a lay witness. 
Adoration, Confession, Mass, small-group 
sharing and a light breakfast are included. To 
re g i s t e r ,  p le a s e  v i s i t  h t t p s : / / b i t . l y /
INHISARMS  or email  Emily_Elliott@rcab.org  for 
more information.  

RETROUVAILLE  - helps Christian couples through 
difficult times in their marriages. Catholic in origin, 
the program is designed to provide the tools to help 
couples get their marriages back on track, giving them 
the opportunity to rediscover one another and 
examine their lives together in a new and positive 
way. For info. on the March 10-12 weekend, please 
visit  HelpOurMarriage.org   or call 508-271-7155.  

PLEASE PRAY FOR THESE DECEASED IN WHOSE MEMORY CHRISTMAS FLOWER DONATIONS WERE PROVIDED:  

IN MEMORY OF:  
Virginia Williams  
Sarah òSallyó Jennings  
   Bartram Noyes 
Peter Burton Noyes 
Barbara Geer Kennedy 
Murray Family  
Tierney Family  
Kinney Family  
Harrington Family  
Scannell Family 
McManus Family  
Loretta & Edward Weis  
Helen & Howard Gillespie  
McBain Funderburk Family  
Carlos Leitao 
Antonio Rodrigues  
Maria C. Rodrigues 
John Rodrigues Jr. 
Rooney Family 
Shea Family 
John Corr 
Theresa Sommer 
Walter Zorn  

Bruce Brown 
Gus & Kathleen Hartnett  
Jim Roddy 
Doreen Shoemaker 
Paul Larkin  
William Kearns  
Maryrose & Richard Larkin  
Jaclyn Crowley 
Al & Dora Crespi  
Shirley A. Derringh  
Mary & Neal Doherty  
Anna & Stanley Garbacik 
Patrick Donohoe 
Irene & Bill Morrissey  
Irene Morrissey Parr 
Bill Morrissey, Jr. 
The McGann Family 
The Egan Family 
Irene Dobecki 
Chester Dobecki 
Gordon Dobecki  
Paul & Virginia Burke  

CHRISTMAS FLOWER 
DONATIONS PROVIDED IN 
HONOR OF:  
Hugh Dahlen  
Those who care for People in Need 

CHRISTMAS FLOWER 
DONATIONS PROVIDED BY:  
The Silvia Family 
James Adams Family 
Jerry Longenecker 
The Allen Family  

Kathleen Peabody 

Msgr. Bill Glynn  
DiCenzo and Shea Families 
Melissa Beth Casale 
Frank & Rita Welch 
Otto Sommer 
Linda Hartwig  
Nicholas V. Dias 
Anthony & Antoinette Alphonso  

Katrina Burke Garvey  
Sheila Dahlen 
Eva & Raphael Garvey 
Shawn Dahlen 
Brent Dahlen 
Anthony Pezzulich  
Anna Pezzulich 
Alice Pezzulich 
Ruth Goddard  
Clarence Goddard 
Joan DiMaggio 
Hugh & Anastasia Delaney  
Carmen & Angela DiMaggio  
Tom Downey  
Jack & Gertrude Downey 
Bill & Ruth Ann Gould  
Bill & Helen Gould  
Peter H. Cooney 
Thea Beth Kyriakides 
Elizabeth L. Cooney 
David Carroll  
Judith L. Cooney 
Alice King  
Wilbur King  

On December 22 members of the Holy Family 
Knights of Columbus Council 15210 delivered gift 
cards for each member of the Duxbury Fire 
Department.   This was our small way of saying thank 
you for your service and sacrifice to our 
community.   The Knights raised the necessary funds 
from within our council so we could wish our fire 
fighter s and paramedics a merry Christmas. Present 
at the fire house to deliver and receive our gift s are 
from left to right: Don Larose, David Doyle, Andy 
DeCusati, FF/Paramedic Zach O'Sullivan,  FF/
Paramedic Brett Lowder, Walt Gangl, Gunnar Henry 
Alden,  FF/Paramedic Michael  Cardoza, FF/
Paramedic Dennis Mikkola, Deputy  Chief Brian 
Monahan. 

YOUNG CHILDRENõS RELIGIOUS BOOKS ð are 
available near the entrances of the church for young 
families to use when attending Mass.  When finished 
with them, they should be returned for use by others.   

https://bit.ly/INHISARMS
https://bit.ly/INHISARMS
mailto:Emily_Elliott@rcab.org
http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001qI43M74Kinh31mGUKAq21d3LRo7RfiVgomRnwXiEjXnOUV1-J5pQa5xYudEzw4RbDSd8FNrLW0w72387_OmviHqo9La5mOnGutsRguunvdAcaRscbm6Df8nDt99_PftOIbfBtQTE_mpD4641G82QDoUFB1mKH2Dy&c=pp6xwvnAcDrA6DdF-BfWE0RI3tpx_91q56Udqv2q8JPt79_mXA2sHA==&ch=ixEM6


HOLY FAMILY PARISH 
601 TREMONT ST., DUXBURY 

www.holyfamilyduxbury.org 
781-934-5055 

REGULAR MEETINGS  

 

Knights of Columbus  
Andy DeCusati, GK  

(781) 582-8722 
andyjd@verizon.net 

3rd Wednesday at 7:00 pm 

 

Christian Men in Discussion  
Saturdays at 7:00 am-8:00 am  

Contact Deacon Donald Larose 
dlarose@holyfamilyduxbury.org  

 

Daytime Bible Study  
Thursday (Sept.-June) at 10:00 am-11:30 am 

 

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA)  
Contact Ken McCarthy 617-549-4620 

PARISH PASTORAL COUNCIL  
Drew Tenney  410-905-4654           Vice-Chairperson 
Fr. Bob Deehan                  Chairperson 
Annabelle Alphonso (youth), Jeff Anderson, George 
Burns, Matthew Clark, Andy DeCusati, Bob Galibois, 
Ashley Gallagher, Sarah Madigan, Tim McKinney, 
Shawn Potter, Joe Strauss (youth), Michelle Taylor, 
Stephanie Williams.   
 

Comments, suggestions or questions can be sent to the PPC  
ViceðChairperson at: 

parishpastoralcouncil@holyfamilyduxbury.org 

PARISH FINANCE COUNCIL  
Paul Casale    Chairperson 
Fr. Bob Deehan    ex-officio  
Cheryl Provost     ex-officio  
Paul Brogna, Tom Kazanowski, Belinda MacLaren, 
David Madigan.  

HOLY FAMILY PRAYER LINE  
781-934-5055 (ext. 133) 

Leave your name and specific Prayer Request 

FACING A LIFE CHALLENGE?  ð Our 
parish Stephen Ministry offers one-on-one 
confidential care and support.  Contact 
Deacon Don Larose (781-635-5502) or 
Colleen Larose (339-832-2366) or email 
stephenministry@holyfamilyduxbury.org .  

ST. VINCENT dePAUL  
Emergency financial assistance:  781-361-3595 

COMING OR GOING? PARISH CENSUS 
REGISTRATION UPDATE ð Please complete the 
following to update our parish recordsé whether 
youõve recently moved here, are about to move away, 
or are a young person setting out on your own.  
NAME: _____________________________________  
ADDRESS:  __________________________________ 
PHONE:_____________________________________ 
EMAIL:______________________________________ 
CIRCUMSTANCES: __________________________ 
(Please clip this out and drop in the collection basket 
or email our Parish at office@holyfamilyduxbury.org ). 

BULLETIN DEADLINE: MONDAY 10:00 AM 

SACRAMENT OF MARRIAGE  
Engaged couples should contact the Parish Office at 
least 6 months prior to the proposed date and before 
finalizing reception plans.  

MY BROTHERõS KEEPER - If you would like to donate 
new or used furniture in excellent condition to MBK, 
please call Jim Sullivan at 781-936-8904.  Donations 
should not be left without calling.   

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM  
Baptism:  2nd and 4th Sunday of each month 12:30 pm 
Contact the Parish Office to register. 

Pastor: Very Rev. Robert J. Deehan, V.F.* 
Senior Assistant:                  Rev. William G. Williams  
                                                williamtimes2@gmail.com  
Deacons: Donald R. Larose* 
 David Cosgrove* 
Senior Deacon: Arthur J. Keefe* 
Finance & Operations Manager: Cheryl Provost* 
Parish Admin. Assistant:  Kristen McArdle  
        office@holyfamilyduxbury.org   
Youth Faith Formation Minister/  
    Social Media Coordinator:  Matthew Bensman* 
Childrenõs Faith Formation 
     Minister (p/t):  Jackie Halpin Curran* 
Faith Formation Adm Asst (p/t):  Mary Juliano Hayes* 
Music / Liturgy Director:  Mary Keefe* 
Music Coordinator (p/t):  Liz Petrell  
Maintenance / Custodian (p/t):  Tim Heinstadt  

 

*Asterisk indicates e-mail address is  
first initial of first name plus last  
name@holyfamilyduxbury.org  

PASTORAL VISITION  
When confined to home, please call the Parish Office  

to arrange for a visit and Holy Communion.  


